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MEMORANDUM
DATE: JULY 6, 2010
TO: KATHERINE WYLIE, GRAND JURY
FROM: NASH GONZALEZ, PLANNING AND BUILDING SERVICES DIRECTOR
RE: REPORT TITLED “DOING COMMUNITY SERVICE (FINDING #21 AND

RECOMMENDATION # 3)

Pursuant to Penal Code Section §933.05, the Mendocino County Civil Grand Jury has
requested a response to the Findings and Recommendations contained in the report titled
“Doing Community Service.” This response is being transmitted before the due date of July
14, 2010 as requested.

This response is relative to Finding Number 21 contained on page 3 of 5, which states “The
crews are available at nominal rates to any tax-supported entity,” and Recommendation
Number 3 contained on page 4 of 5, which states “The crew be utilized as often as possible, by
any City, County department, agency, school district, or tax-supported entity on the County.”

Findings: Required Response: Mendocino County Department of Planning and Building
Services

X The Mendocino County Department of Planning and Building Services disagrees partially
with this finding.

Relative to what the program achieves, the efforts by the state are commendable, and what
both camps offer are very worthwhile service to the community as a whole. However, because
of the nature of the work performed by Planning and Building, the services that these two
camps offer cannot be utilized by the department.

Recommendations: Required Response: The Mendocino County Department of Planning
and Building Services

Xl The recommendation will not be implemented because it is not warranted or is not
reasonable.

The Department of Planning and Building Services cannot utilize the crews due to the nature
and specialization of the work performed by Planning and Building Services. Such work
includes construction inspections, preparation of environmental documents, issuance of permits
and other duties, which would require extensive training and supervision. The recommendation
is not feasible and warranted.



